
 
 
Greetings for a Future of Peace on our beautiful Mother Earth! 
The organization remains committed to contribute to the outcome of international 
processes including but not limited to The Paris Agreement, The Climate Change 
Conference, The high-level plenary meeting of the General Assembly known as 
the World Conference on Indigenous Peoples, The Water Conference, the SDG 
Summit, the Summit of the Future, the 2025 Peacebuilding Commission, and the 
New Agenda for Peace founded in a spirit of Multilateralism. 
 

Member States can begin to find common cause in the work that began in 1989 as 
a strong moral obligation to STOP and change the path of destruction that we 
have taken and that continues to lead us to highlight the importance of real 
Multilateralism in our work. This United Nations  Multilateralism, urges that we bravely innovate and 
remove all barriers to open the door of the General Assembly to the long over due inclusion of an 
Indigenous Ambassador with an equal voice and vote as any other nation to represent the Indigenous 
Peoples of Mother Earth as the natural guardians of the Law of Origin since time immemorial.  This 
Indigenous Ambassador can be rotated by region as required and will contribute invaluable wisdom to 
the existential crisis we face and initiate practices that will carry us into a future for our children’s 
children. 
 

The organization hereby Prays that the Heads of State and Government, in a spirit 
of innovation and cooperation with the Indigenous Peoples of Mother Earth give 
consideration to the appointment of an Indigenous Ambassador to represent the 
over 390 million Indigenous Peoples of Mother Earth first requested by 
International Native Tradition Interchange at the Permanent Forum on Indigenous 
Issues in the year 2008 and in the First Interactive Dialogue with Indigenous 
Peoples on Enhanced Participation.  Humanity and nature would greatly benefit 
from our ancestral wisdom and traditional knowledge which must be respected 
and protected.  Our issues should not continue to be negotiated by experts 



we refer to as “El Buen Vivir” - 


